
 
 

August 2024 
 

Dear Family and Friends, 
 
 Thank you for your prayers for Chance, Ashton, Reagan and Rickilee for salvation.  I 
am happy to share with you that Ashton has trusted Jesus as his personal Lord and 
Savior.  Praise the Lord!  Chance had stopped coming to Church but this past Sunday 
he was standing at our door at 8:55am ready to go with me to Church.  My heart was 
thrilled to see him and the decision he made.  Of course, the devil was not happy he 
was there.  After church he received a phone call from his sister that really upset him.  
She said some pretty bad things to him that discouraged him.  Please keep praying for 
Chance and his siblings for salvation.   
 At the end of June, we were able to spend some time with sister Churches at a winter 
family camp.  We enjoyed messages from Evangelist Frazier Young from Australia.  It 
was great seeing him again as it has been 20 years since I had last seen him.  The time 
with fellow believers from these other Churches is always sweet and enjoyable.  Some 
of the guys went out Possum hunting after dark and were able to bag a couple.   
 We have been distributing literature in the town south of us, Carterton.  It took us a 
few days to complete but every house in Carterton received an invitation to Church 
with a Gospel presentation of the invitation card.  We will be starting in the town of 
Greytown next.   
 Dawn continues to hold her ladies’ meetings every week.  She has enjoyed the time 
with the ladies from Church, and of course the snacks.  We are like any good Baptist 
Church, we use any gathering for an excuse to have some kind of tasty treat, and I 
benefit from their leftovers.  One of over ladies has been going through some hard 
times in life, but as she has been learning to turn things over to God you can see the 
peace in her life that God has given her.  She has grown through her trials and asks 
questions every time she comes to our home.  If has been encouraging to see God 
working in her life.  Please pray for wisdom and continued growth in Christal’s life. 
 For the past 4 weeks there has been a homeless man that comes in the Church building 
to make a coffee and grab some cookies.  Some may get bothered by him “helping 
himself”, but I believe it is just another way God teaches us to have compassion on 
others.  Please pray for Jeremy to be saved.   
    
Serving Him, 
Jerry and Dawn Judd 

Prayer Request 
Souls to be saved 
Boldness to preach the Word 
Outreach/Tract distribution 
Chance, Reagan, and Rickilee 
– Salvation 
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